CCPU 
September 2, 2011
Minutes


Present:  Brett Eberhardt, David Rohall, Jeff Laurent, Jacob Woodworth, Dana Lindemann, and Eric Ribbons.

The meeting was started with the introduction of new members.  David handed out CCPU’s mission statement asking the members to review it and offer updates and suggestions by the next meeting.  I  (Brett) volunteered to take the role of secretary. 

David talked about attending the faculty senate as a CCPU representative.  Dana agrees that through CCPU the faculty should regain a voice and influence on planning and usage through the faculty senate.

David handed out the CCPU webpage of FAQ’s which is currently not up and suggests submitting revisions to him.  He will contact us by email about this.  A goal is set to acquire the information needed for the links for this page by the end of the semester.  Eric suggests more advertising/announcing is needed in increasing the visibility of the building representatives.  There is some discussion about the technical needs of launching this webpage and its links on the web.  Jacob inquires about the URL and volunteers to help with this.

David asks Eric about the Landscape Future Plan and how much he is going to be involved.
Eric responds, “peripherally”.  Eric will contact Tara and bring a report of this plan to the next meeting. 

Dana asks Eric what the role of the Master Plan of Implementation team is?  Eric replies, “It acts as an updater for information reviewing and updating everybody of construction activities on campus.”  David asks ,”Why are they implementing a new committee? – questions we should run past Scott.

The discussion turns towards Eric’s involvement with the trees and plants on campus and their conflicts with future construction and possible opportunities to introduce more variety.  There is discussion about having a map of trees on campus initiated by Eric.

The subject turns back to building reps.  Scott is sending David an updated list of building reps.  David suggests that building reps. should have a voice through our committee to the faculty senate.  Dana suggests that we contact reps. once a semester, a bit after the semester has started.  Eric says tightening up the list of reps is a good idea.

David suggests that maybe physical plant should send out a questionnaire to faculty.  The title of the questionnaire should be something like, “Your Chance to Improve the Campus” – talk to Scott at the next meeting about this.

Dana suggests we invite Ken Hawkinson to one of our meetings each semester to ask him what is going on that our committee should know about?  Eric suggests the invite towards Thanksgiving.  David suggests we ask Ken about budget planning?  

Jacob brings up an eyesore on campus on the south end of Q lot.  Students are making a brown path in the grass.  Eric is not sure if it is campus property.  He will talk to Tara and find out.
